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DIVISION MEMORANDUM 
No._______, s. 2021 

August 25, 2021 

REITERATION OF PLANTING AND ACCOUNTING OF  
MALUNGGAY/MORINGA TREES IN PUBLIC SCHOOLS 

To: SGOD and CID Chiefs 
Public Schools District Supervisors 

Division Youth Formation Coordinators 
All Concerned School Heads 
 
ATTENTION:  Gulayan sa Paaralan Program (GPP) Coordinator 
 

 
1. Pursuant to the OUA Memo 00-0821-0112 dated August 9, 2021 and in 

accordance with the DepEd Memorandum No. 234, s. 2008, “Planting of  
Malunggay Trees in Schools,” all school administrators are encouraged to support  
the planting of malunggay or moringa trees in school premises and communities  
through integration in science classes and school community outreach projects. 

2. This initiative will be part of the proposed project of the Inter-Agency Task Force 
Zero Hunger (IATFZH) to intensify the collaboration of different agencies and  
promote the use of malunggay or moringa as a source of livelihood and nutrition.  
It is also a reiteration of the importance of planting malunggay trees within the  
school premises as a part of the Gulayan sa Paaralan Program (GPP) and School- 

Based Feeding Program (SBFP). 

3. In light of this, the Office of the Undersecretary for Administration (OUA), through 
the Bureau of Learner Support Services – Youth Formation Division  
(BLSS-YFD), requests all public schools to answer the online survey in relation 
to the implementation of the said memorandum through the BLSS-YFD official  
website at www.blss.yfd.weebly.com/forms. 

4. For more information, questions, or concerns, please contact Mr. Adolf P. Aguilar, 
Chief of BLSS-YFD, through 091909349144 or email at blss.yfd@deped.gov.ph. 

5. For immediate dissemination and compliance. 

 
 

 
 CRISTY C. EPE 
 Schools Division Superintendent 
 
 
 
  
To be indicated in the Perpetual Index under the following subjects: 
 YFP SPG/SSG YES-O 
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Office of the Undersecretary for Administration (OUA) 
[Administrative Service (AS), Information and Communications Technology Service (ICTS),  
Disaster Risk Reduction and Management Service (DRRMS), Bureau of Learner Support  
Services (BLSS), Baguio Teachers Camp (BTC), Central Security & Safety Office (CSSO)] 
 

Department of Education, Central Office, Meralco Avenue, Pasig City 
Rm 519, Mabini Bldg; Mobile: +639260320762; Tel: (+632) 86337203, (+632) 86376207  
Email:  usec.admin@deped.gov.ph; Facebook/Twitter @depedtayo 
 

OUA MEMO 00-0821-0112 
MEMORANDUM 
09 August 2021 
 

For: Regional Directors and BARMM Education Minister 
 Schools Division Superintendents 
 Regional and Division Youth Formation Coordinators and 

Project Development Officers  
 

Subject: REITERATION OF PLANTING AND ACCOUNTING OF 
MALUNGGAY/MORINGA TREES IN PUBLIC SCHOOLS 

 
  
In accordance with the DepEd Memorandum No. 234, s. 2008, “Planting of 

Malunggay Trees in Schools,” all school administrators are encouraged to support 
the planting of malunggay or moringa trees in school premises and communities 
through integration in science classes and school community outreach projects.  

 
This initiative will be part of the proposed project of the Inter-Agency Task 

Force Zero Hunger (IATFZH) to intensify the collaboration of different agencies and 
promote the use of malunggay or moringa as a source of livelihood and nutrition. 
It is also a reiteration of the importance of planting malunggay trees within the 
school premises as a part of the Gulayan sa Paaralan Program (GPP) and School-
Based Feeding Program (SBFP). 

 
In light of this, the Office of the Undersecretary for Administration (OUA), 

through the Bureau of Learner Support Services – Youth Formation Division 
(BLSS-YFD), requests all public schools to answer the online survey in relation to 
the implementation of the said memorandum through the BLSS-YFD official 
website at www.blss.yfd.weebly.com/forms.  
 

For more information, questions or concerns, please contact Mr. Adolf P. 
Aguilar, Chief of BLSS-YFD, through 091909349144 or email at 
blss.yfd@deped.gov.ph. 
 

For immediate dissemination and compliance. 
 

 
ALAIN DEL B. PASCUA 

        Undersecretary 
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